
 

  

NOTICE OF VACANCY  
IN OFFICE OF PARISH COUNCILLOR 

 

 

Parish of Burton & Winkton 
  
 

 

Notice is hereby given, under Section 87(2) of the Local Government Act 1972, 
that due to the resignation of Councillor Jodie Sloane, a vacancy now exists in 
the Office of Councillor for the Burton & Winkton Parish Council. 
 
 
 
Requesting a by-election: 
An election will be held if by 3 July 2025 (14 days from the date of this notice excluding 
Saturdays, Sundays and Bank Holidays) TEN electors for the Burton & Winkton Parish area 
give notice in writing (including their name and address) to the Returning Officer at the 
address below requesting an election to be held to fill the vacancy, otherwise the vacancy 
will be filled by co-option. 
 
On receipt of the requests to fill the casual vacancy, the Returning Officer will set a date for 
the election to be held.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Graham Farrant 
Returning Officer (Proper Officer) 
BCP Council Civic Centre 
Bourne Avenue 
Bournemouth 
BH2 6DY 
 
 

Date:  13 June 2025 
 


